



ASSOCIATION of GOVERNMENTS

Main Office

818 West Seventh Street 12th Floor

Los Angeles, California 90017-3435

> t (213) 236-1800 f (213) 236-1825

www.scag.ca.gov

Officers

President Richard Dixon, Lake Forest

First Vice President Harry Baldwin, San Gabriel

Second Vice President Vacant

Immediate Past President Gary Ovitt, San Bernardino County

Policy Committee Chairs

Administration Ronald O. Loveridge, Riverside

Community, Economic and Human Development Jon Edney, El Centro

Energy and Environment Debbie Cook, Huntington Beach

Transportation and Communications Mike Ten, South Pasadena May 16, 2008

Dr. Ralph Appy Director Environmental Management Division 425 S. Palos Verdes Street San Pedro, CA 90731

RE: SCAG Clearinghouse No. I 20080261 Berth 97-109 Container Terminal Project (Recirculated EIS/EIR)

Dear Dr. Appy:

Thank you for submitting the **Berth 97-109 Container Terminal Project** (**Recirculated EIS/EIR**) for review and comment. As areawide clearinghouse for regionally significant projects, SCAG reviews the consistency of local plans, projects and programs with regional plans. This activity is based on SCAG's responsibilities as a regional planning organization pursuant to state and federal laws and regulations. Guidance provided by these reviews is intended to assist local agencies and project sponsors to take actions that contribute to the attainment of regional goals and policies.

We have reviewed the **Berth 97-109 Container Terminal Project** (**Recirculated EIS/EIR**), and have determined that the proposed Project is not regionally significant per SCAG Intergovernmental Review (IGR) Criteria and California Environmental Quality Act (CEQA) Guidelines (Section 15206). Therefore, the proposed Project does not warrant comments at this time. Should there be a change in the scope of the proposed Project, we would appreciate the opportunity to review and comment at that time.

A description of the proposed Project was published in SCAG's **April 1-30, 2008** Intergovernmental Review Clearinghouse Report for public review and comment.

The project title and SCAG Clearinghouse number should be used in all correspondence with SCAG concerning this Project. Correspondence should be sent to the attention of the Clearinghouse Coordinator. If you have any questions, please contact me at (213) 236-1857. Thank you.

Sincerely,

LAVERNE JONES, Planning Technician

Environmental Planning Division